ANC6A Community Outreach Committee
December 14, 2009 Minutes

Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Jean Kohanek, Mark Roy, Necothia Bowens , Rose Williams (Quorum)
Committee members absent: Louis Barbash 
Community members present: Charles Young, Department of Parks and Recreation
I. Agenda
1. Motion to adopt agenda. No objections.

II. Discussion with Charles Young, Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR):
1. Mr. Young gave a detailed explanation (see attached notes) of the various avenues for public participation in DPRs activities. He explained that DPR now has a policy of requesting ANC approval/support for many volunteer activities – particularly those programs not directly sponsored by DPR itself. He emphasized that if activities or events are taking place at a DPR location (eg. Recreation center, playground, ball field) that are not part of a DPR run program and do not have ANC support, that DPR should be notified immediately and, if necessary, the police should be contacted. Mr. Young’s email address is Charles.young@dc.gov.  His associate, Kathy Zarate’s, email address is Kathy.zarate@dc.gov. The public is invited to contact either of them if there are concerns about activities at DPR venues.
2. Mr. Young specifically requested that ANC 6A partner with DPR both to vet and monitor volunteer activities but also to assist DPR in identifying and leveraging community resources.  The COC agreed to develop an action plan for consideration by the commissioners of ANC 6A.
3. The COC has no recommendations at this time but will take up the creation of suggested guidelines for ANC 6A support at future meetings, assuming the commissioners have no objections to our pursuing this course of action.
III. Grant application from Eastern SHS PTA:
1. Mark Roy presented the grant application as a member of the Eastern SHS PTA.  He recused himself from committee deliberation and voting.

2.  The Eastern SHS PTA is requesting funding to purchase uniforms for the “Blue and White Marching Machine” – the band. The activities of the band are well known to the COC members – and the larger community.  This band is clearly an extremely important element not only of the school community, but also the surrounding community.  Not only does it provide discipline, constructive activity and creative expression to the youth involved, it gives pleasure to its neighbors.  Continuation of this program is especially important given that Eastern will be reopening next fall with a new group of incoming freshmen. DCPS does not provide uniforms for this activity so there is no duplication of government services.
3. Because the program is so clearly worthwhile, most of the COC’s deliberations centered of the grant amount.  Ms. Kohanek pointed out that a large percentage of the FY 2010 has already been committed and that if the entire amount requested were granted, it might exceed the grants budget – or deplete it to the extent that organizations (such as the Capitol Hill Garden Club) who have already indicated their interest in applying for smaller sums, might not have the opportunity to even be considered for funding. Ms. Bowen stressed that, given Eastern’s history (including recent history), the expenditure would be warranted.  Ms. Williams shared that viewpoint.  Ms. Nelson noted that, in the past, the commissioners have been willing to increase the grants budget in response to increased community requests.  She also noted that, in the case of the recent RYI grant, the COC had expressed similar concerns but that the commissioners had decided to increase the amount of funding. 
4. Motion: Necothia Bowen moved that ANC 6A provide $4,500 (full funding) to the Eastern Senior High School for the purchase of band uniforms IF this will not preclude the possibility of funding other grants later in the fiscal year.  Seconded by Rose Williams. Vote 4 in favor, none opposed, 1 abstaining.
IV. The next meeting of the COC will take place Monday, January 18, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. and 1235 C St. NE
Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.
Notes on DPR discussion:

Charles Young of the DC Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) came to the COC meeting to brief the Committee on the Park Partners and Volunteer programs.

DPR has several categories for partnering with the agency to support a local park or recreation center:

Programmatic Partner. These are established organizations that have a curriculum or program that they would like to offer DC residents. Through a service agreement, DPR gives a programmatic partner space at a park or center in return for programming at that facility. Programmatic partners must be a 501c3 organization or other registered entity, and must have liability insurance. Programmatic partners do not need to be DC residents. Examples of programmatic partners are Girl Scouts of America and 4H.

Park Partners. These are groups that adopt a park or recreation center, and provide ongoing stewardship and maintenance of that park or center. Fundraising to benefit the park or center is permitted; however, fundraising is not allowed on park or recreation center property. (Organizational requirements?)

Friends Of. These are groups that support activities at a park or recreation center. As a group, they must be organized and licensed, with a charter, elected officers, financial reporting, and a plan for activities. (These groups are often 501c3 organizations, but there are other organizational structures that satisfy these requirements.) A Friends Of group might work with a programmatic partner to conduct activities or programming at a park or center.

Residents can be involved with parks and centers through a partnership as described above, or on an individual basis via the DPR Volunteer program (previously called Volunteers in Action). Any volunteer, whether involved in a partnership or as an individual, must fill out either a volunteer form (short term/one-day volunteer), or a volunteer application (for ongoing volunteering, like a coach). All volunteers are subject to a criminal background check.  After completion, all applications are sent to Site Manager and Ward Manager(s) for review and approval.  

